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Absentee Advice: Please remember to advise the Front Office of your child’s absence for any reason 

by 9.00 am via email: absent@oloh.catholic.edu.au  or on 8289 8344. 

Jake 

A journey in faith and learning 

Room 16 children have been doing lots of gardening and work in 
the garden.  We have also been placing buckets around the school 
for children to put their cans in, as we haven’t been able to do Cans 
for Kids Project due to the Coronavirus.  Our class have a tree 
called Room 16’s Wonderland, in which we have put teddies, dolls, 
paper flowers, seashell mobiles and bunting.  We have put a lot of 
effort into this tree and we are very proud of it.  We have also made 
bunting to go alongside of the garden which looks great as we have 
put it in a pattern.   
 

By Asha and Amalia 

mailto:absent@oloh.catholic.edu.au
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Kerry Neville 
Acting Principal 

From the Principal  
you arrive on site rather than waiting 
for the bell. The playground will 
continue to be closed after school, 
and we ask that you leave promptly.  
We understand that your children, 
particularly the younger ones, may 
like you to wait with them in the 
morning until their classroom is 
open.  Again, please be mindful of 
social distancing and minimising time 
spent on site.  Remember to say 
goodbye at the door and not enter 
the classroom unless invited by the 
class teacher. 
 
We know that many of you have 
missed interacting and chatting with 
one another, but we are so grateful 
for the support you have shown 
through these turbulent and ever-
changing times.  
 
You will be pleased to know that we 
can begin welcoming back our 
volunteers in small numbers and 
based on teacher requests.   
Volunteers will need to sign a COVID 
health form every time they volunteer 
and must be completely well and 
symptom free.   We will run 2 face to 
face Volunteer Induction Sessions 
this term, Tuesday 11th August at 
9.15 am and Monday 17th August at 
5.15 pm. Please remember to book a 
place in advance as we are required 
to follow social distancing protocols. 
 
We will also be able to reinstate 
some school events: assemblies 
(currently with only students 
present), excursions, after school 
sport, sport carnivals and playgroup.  
There will be protocols and some 
restrictions in place for all of these 
events. 
 
Some whole school events to look 
forward to this term are a Book 
Week dress up parade on Friday 
28th August, a disco on Friday 
11

th
 September and Our Lady of 

Hope Day on Friday 18th September.  
Details of these events will be 
shared at a later date.  
 
Term 4 will be a busy and exciting 
one as we are planning swimming 
for Reception and Years 1/2, camps 
for Years 4-7, Sports Day, 
Graduation and an end of year 
celebration. 
 
Of course, all of these events are 
subject to COVID restrictions which 
are constantly being reviewed and 
changing on a regular basis. 
 
There will be a pupil free day on 
Friday 4th September.  On this day 
teachers will be working with the 
newly revised curriculum and 
planning document for Religious 
Education. 

Dear Families, 
 
A very warm welcome back to 
Term 3.  We are very excited to 
welcome our new Reception 
students: Jordyn, Amelia, Taylah, 
Emily, Kara, Levi, Peyton and Lucy, 
and their families into our school 
community and we look forward to 
getting to know you and working with 
you. Our ‘newies’ have been 
amazing in their very first week of 
school and are settling in well.  
Congratulations! 
 
We also welcome Jett, in Year 4 and 
Blake in Year 2.  We hope that you 
enjoy being part of the Our Lady of 
Hope community as much as we do. 
 
I hope that you have all enjoyed the 
break from routine and have had the 
opportunity to spend some time 
relaxing and having fun with your 
children.  As you know, Ashley 
Keane is on Long Service Leave and 
enjoying spending time with his 
family. Ashley has worked tirelessly 
through a challenging semester.  His 
solid leadership of this community 
and his positivity through a 
rollercoaster of happenings and 
changes has been amazing.  Thank 
you, Ashley!  
 
It has certainly been a challenging 
year and whilst life in South Australia 
has returned to a situation close to 
normality this has not been the case 
in other places, particularly Victoria.  
Many of us have family and friends 
who live in Melbourne and the 
restrictions, isolation and uncertainty 
they are facing is very difficult.  Our 
thoughts and prayers go out to them 
and also to you, who are missing 
them and worrying about them.  
Whilst we usually lament the end of 
the holidays, this is a time for us to 
feel blessed that we can all safely 
return to school and work. 
 
Although we can begin the process 
of returning school operations to a 
greater sense of normality, we are 
still required to operate in a COVID 
safe manner.  I would like to remind 
you of the protocols that are 
currently in place. Our Lady of Hope 
and Greenwith will have separate 
playtimes, possibly for the remainder 
of the year.  In order to observe 
social distancing rules and to limit 
the number of adults on site we will 
continue to have staggered pick up 
times at the end of the day.  Please 
note, however, that the staggered 
pick up has been reduced to a 
window of 10 minutes:  2.55-3.05 
pm.  This will allow teachers and 
students more time to complete their 
learning for the day.  We ask that 
you collect your children as soon as  

During the holidays the Kiss and 
Drop area was revamped. A number 
of overgrown and somewhat 
unsightly bushes and trees have 
been removed and replaced with 
new fencing and low plantings. This 
has greatly improved safety and 
visibility in this area and it is certainly 
more aesthetically pleasing.  Parents 
now have a clear and extended view 
of children as they drive up and 
children are more quickly able to 
identify their parents’ cars and be 
ready to leave.  A number of leaks in 
the Parish Centre roof have been 
repaired and we can now look at 
replacing damaged tiles. As you 
walk around the school, you will 
notice that many garden areas have 
been renewed and refreshed thanks 
to the tireless efforts of Dave 
Toohey, our groundsman (see 
photographs on page 5 of this 
newsletter).  
 
As we are still in the season of winter 
children can continue to play without 
hats. Please check that your child 
has a hat, as they will need to start 
wearing these again in a few weeks’ 
time.  
 
The current season of the church is 
known as Ordinary Time.  I think you 
would agree that life has been 
anything but ordinary; rather it has 
been extraordinary.  In the Church 
this is a time of spiritual growth and 
renewal.  It is a time to reflect on our 
lives and think about how we can 
follow Jesus more closely.  We have 
certainly had the opportunity to 
reflect on what is really important 
and whilst we have seen some 
examples of selfish behaviour and 
panic throughout Australia and the 
world,  there have also been many 
uplifting stories of people showing 
great generosity and support to one 
another, reaching out to neighbours, 
sharing their time and their 
resources.  These simple acts of 
kindness and generosity of spirit 
remind us that God is ever present to 
us.      

God Bless, 
 

Kerry Neville 
 
Acting Principal 
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2020 School Fees  
 
Term 3 fees are due on Friday 28th August. 
 
At Our Lady of Hope School we are committed to ensuring that an 
inability to pay fees should not prevent families from pursuing or 
continuing the enrolment of their children at our school.   
 
During difficult times we are conscious that children and families 
require stability, and we believe that the best way that we can 
assist you in providing that stability is to ensure that students 
remain enrolled at a school that they know and are comfortable in. 
 
If your family has lost significant income due to COVID-19 you will 
receive a school fee remission effective immediately, initially for a 
period of 3 months.  This is the equivalent of 1 term’s fees and 
levies.  We will continue to review the fee situation for individual 
families and the school as a whole.  
 
If you are experiencing any financial difficulty due to loss of 
income during the current time, please contact me via email  
cgillard@oloh.catholic.edu.au for a confidential discussion 
regarding your circumstances, with a view to working out a 
solution that best supports your family. 
 
Kind regards, Charmaine Gillard, School Bursar 
 

Playgroup at OLOH 
 
The OLOH Playgroup will be returning next week 
on Thursday 30th July at 9.00 am to 10.30 am.  
You are welcome to join us in the Parish Centre.  
Please be aware that there will be COVID-19 
restrictions in place.  We look forward to welcoming you back! 
 
Ali Wallace and Bernadette Gaudio, Playgroup Co-ordinators 
 

Volunteer Induction Sessions 
 
Our next Volunteer Induction Sessions are being held on 
Tuesday 11th August at 9.15 am and Monday 17th August at 
5.15 pm.  Numbers will be limited due to current COVID-19 
restrictions and bookings are essential.  Further information is 
available at the Front Office or on 8289 8344. 
 

Enrolments at OLOH 
 
To all current families if you have a young child due to start school 
in 2021 or 2022, please ensure that you have lodged an 
Enrolment Application (you would have received correspondence 
from the school if you have lodged paperwork).  Enrolment 
applications can be obtained from the front office or via our school 
website:-  
https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/wh1. 
thewebconsole.com/wh/8983/images/Enrolment-Application-
updated-18-3-19.pdf  
 
If you are not sure please email us at  info@oloh.catholic.edu.au 
and we will check our enrolment records. 
 

OLOH Skoolbag App  
 
To stay up to date download the Skoolbag App on your 
device, please  click on the link below and follow the 
instructions: https://moqproducts.com.au/skoolbag/
installation-instructions/   
and for a range of resources visit the link below:  
https://skoolbaghelp.zendesk.com/hc/en-us/
articles/360002711371-Empower-your-community-to-embrace-
SkoolBag-with-these-essential-resources 

Advance Notice - School 
Photographs 
 
School photos will be taken by Master School Portraits in 
Term 4, Week 3 on Wednesday 28th October. 
 
Therefore we are altering our Uniform policy procedures 
for this year and the 3 week change over period from winter to 
summer uniform in Term 4 will now be a 2 week change over 
period meaning that all students will be required to wear their full 
summer uniform from the start of Week 3 in Term 4. 
 
All students will be required to wear their formal summer uniform 
for the photographs (i.e. no  sports uniforms).  More information 
about School Photographs will be sent home in due course. 
 

Dental for Schools Program 
 
For those parents who had expressed their interest in 
their child’s participation in the Dental for Schools 
Program last term, we can now advise that Monday 

3rd August (Week 3) is the new date.  In the meantime, keep 
brushing your teeth!! 
 

Book Week Parade - Date 
Change 
 
The Book Week Parade is now being held on Friday 28th August 
(Term 3 Week 6) instead of in Term 4 as previously advised. 
 

School Banking  
 
We are happy to inform you that the Commonwealth 
School Banking has recommenced for Term 3.  Our 
parent volunteers are again in on Thursday mornings 
in Room 5 to process the children’s bank deposits.   
 

Canteen - Important Update   
 
There have been be some changes to the Canteen procedure and 
menu, including minor price increases from Term 3 onwards.   All 
Qkr App orders need to be submitted by 8.30 am.  There are 
two menus:  a Monday/Tuesday/Wednesday option and a 
Thursday/Friday option (links below).   Please remember that you 
can order in advance and recurring days.  This will particularly 
help with the much earlier cut off time. 
    
Canteen volunteers are urgently required on 
Mondays, Thursdays (especially) and Fridays.  Main 
times are 9.30 am-11.00 am and 11.30-1.00 pm.  Help 
other times or days is still greatly appreciated.  Current 
school volunteer requirements are necessary.  Please come and 
see me (Sue Firman) in the canteen or phone direct on 8289 
8448. 
 
The new Canteen Price Lists for Term 3 2020 (Mon./Tues./Wed. 
as well as Thurs./Fri.) can be found on the links below: 
https://assets.cdn.thewebconsole.com/S3WEB8983/images/Term
-3-Price-List-2020-Mon--Tue--Wed-.pdf  
https://assets.cdn.thewebconsole.com/S3WEB8983/images/Term
-3-Price-List-2020-Thurs--Fri-.pdf  
  
You can visit the Qkr App website directly for answers to 
frequently asked questions at:  https://qkr.mastercard.com/faq/  
or alternately visit: https://assets.cdn.thewebconsole.com/
S3WEB8983/images/Canteen-Order-Instructions-for-Qkr-
App.pdf for more helpful hints. 
 
Sue Firman, Canteen Manager 

mailto:cgillard@oloh.catholic.edu.au
https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/wh1.thewebconsole.com/wh/8983/images/Enrolment-Application-updated-18-3-19.pdf
https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/wh1.thewebconsole.com/wh/8983/images/Enrolment-Application-updated-18-3-19.pdf
https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/wh1.thewebconsole.com/wh/8983/images/Enrolment-Application-updated-18-3-19.pdf
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https://moqproducts.com.au/skoolbag/installation-instructions/
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Religious News 

 
Our Social Justice group have been busy last term writing thank you letters for our workers in Woolworths during COVID-
19. The workers have worked so hard as they clean trollies, stocking shelves and serving our community! 
 
Thank you ! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hope Grows News 
 
In our first week back in Term 3 we did some gardening and we harvested some carrots that were growing with the 
celery.  What a lovely surprise! 
 
Even some of our new Receptions helped!! 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Suzie Subotkiewicz 
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What’s new at OLOH? 
 
Have you noticed any of changes made at OLOH over the holidays?   
Some of the changes include: 
 

 New fencing erected in front of the Parish Centre in the Kiss and 
Drop Zone. 

 Planter boxes placed around some of the trees in the Hope 
Grows Garden. 

 Two trees have been planted in large concrete pots new the 
entrance to the Middle Years Building. 

 Planting of trees and plants along the walkway leading to the 
Community Centre Carpark. 

 Removal of trees and new plantings near the walkway leading to 
The Golden Way Crossing. 

 
A special thank you to Dave Toohey our Groundsman for his hard 
work.   
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Noticeboard contd. 

Thomas More College would like to welcome you to attend an 
on-site or virtual Principal’s Tour with Mr Corey Tavella, on 
one of the following dates. Wed. 5th Aug. at 4.00 pm, Sat. 
15th  Aug. at 9.15 am or Thurs. 17th Sept. at 4.00 pm.  Numbers 
will be limited, therefore bookings are essential. Register your 
place at tmc.catholic.edu.au or Enrol Now and take advantage 
while we have removed our normal Enrolment Application fee. 

School Absentee Notification 
 
If your child or children are going to be away for any reason (i.e. 
illness, family/social, medical/dental appointment, car trouble, 
running late etc.) can parents please contact the Front Office either 
via email absent@oloh.catholic.edu.au or if this is not possible by 
phone on 8289 8344.   All other communication with a student’s 
teacher can be done through the Seesaw App or as directed by 
your child’s classroom teacher. 
 

P&F 2020/21 Entertainment Bk 

 
The P&F are again selling Entertainment Books for 2020/21.  
Entertainment is going 100% Digital!.  Follow the link below to 
purchase: https://www.entertainment.com.au/orderbooks/161h563  
 

Upcoming Diary Dates 
 
Mon. 27th July Uniform Shop 8.30-9.30 am and 2.30-3.30 pm 
 
Wed. 29th July Year 3-7 Girls Netball Carnival at Mile End 
 
Thurs. 30th July School banking 
 9.00-10.30 am OLOH Playgroup  
 
Mon. 3rd Aug. Uniform Shop 8.30-9.30 am and 2.30-3.30 pm 
 
Fri. 7th Aug. 1.40 pm Room 15 (Year 3/4) Class Liturgy 
  
Mon. 10th Aug. Uniform Shop 8.30-9.30 am and 2.30-3.30 pm 
 
Tues. 11th Aug. 9.15 Volunteers Induction Session 
 
Thurs. 13th Aug. School banking 
 9.00-10.30 am OLOH Playgroup  
 
Fri. 14th Aug. 9.15 am Room 3 (Year 1/2) Class Liturgy 
 
Mon. 17th Aug. Uniform Shop 8.30-9.30 am and 2.30-3.30 pm 
 5.15 pm Volunteers Induction Session 
 6.15 pm Finance Board Meeting 
 7.00 pm School Board Meeting 
 
Thurs. 20th Aug. School banking 
 9.00-10.30 am OLOH Playgroup  
 
Fri. 21st Aug. 9.15 am Room 14 (Year 3/4) Class Liturgy 
 
Mon. 24th Aug. Uniform Shop 8.30-9.30 am and 2.30-3.30 pm 
 9.15 am Room 4 (Year 1/2) Class Liturgy 
 
Thurs. 27th Aug. School Card applications due 
 School Banking 
 9.00-10.30 am OLOH Playgroup 
 
Fri. 28th Aug. Term 3 Fees due 
 Book Week Parade 
 9.15 am Room 4 (Year 1/2) Class Liturgy 
 

Noticeboard 
 
The services and events contained in this bulletin are in no way connected with the 
school and are included in this newsletter for your information only.  Parents and 
caregivers need to make their own enquiries and assessments about the suitability of 
these events and services for the needs and those of their children. 

 
OLSH College Tours are being held on 28th July and 25th Aug. at 
9.30 am and 5.30 pm.   Visit olsh.catholic.edu.au or phone 8269 
8800 to book or request a tour. 
 
 

Our Lady of Hope School 
Cnr The Golden Way & Golden Grove Road, Greenwith 

Ph: (08) 8289 8344   Fax: (08) 8289 8440 
OSHC Ph: (08) 8289 9751   

Fax: (08) 8288 1593 
Email:  info@catholic.edu.au 

Web:  www.oloh.catholic.edu.au  

mailto:absent@oloh.catholic.edu.au
https://www.entertainment.com.au/orderbooks/161h563
mailto:info@catholic.edu.au
http://www.oloh.catholic.edu.au
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Term 3 Calendar 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


